MINUTES

HART COUNTY BOARD OF FAMILY AND CHILDREN SERVICES

The regular monthly meeting of the DFCS Board was held Wednesday, September 27, 2012 at 4:00 p.m. in the DFCS Board room.

Attending were Shelvy Myers, Earnestine White, John Williams, Charles Oliver and County Director Mark Akridge.      

No meeting was held on August 29, 2012 as a quorum was not present.  

The minutes of the July 25, 2012 meeting were read and approved.  The monthly county expenditures report was discussed and approved.
The Office of Family Independence and Social Services reports were discussed.

Mr. Williamson made a motion that a contingency fund should be established for Hart County DFCS programs to apply to budget short falls and other matters of urgency that are not in the normal budget process.  The motion was made in order for DFCS to use the County fund balance to cover short falls in the budget and to cover other expenses DFCS may have.  Motion seconded by Ms. Myers and passed unanimously.        
Mr. Williamson made a motion that Mr. Oliver should serve as the Board chairperson.  The motion was seconded by Ms. Myers and passed unanimously.

Ms. Myers made a motion that Ms. White should serve as the Board vice-chairperson.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Williamson and passed unanimously.  

Director’s report:

· The Region 2 Social Services PEAS review will begin on October 1, 2012.  Region wide, PEAS selected a total of 25 Child Protective Services intakes, 12 Child Protective Services ongoing records, 12 foster care records and 20 foster home records to review.   

· Hart County had one CPS intake, no CPS ongoing cases, one foster care and one foster home case selected for review.   

· The Region office was in Hart County today to review the selected records in preparation for the review that begins on October 1st.    

· The Director informed the Board that the document imaging pilot for Region 2 has been postponed until January 2013.  The new process will encourage clients to apply and complete reviews on the COMPASS system.      

· The Director briefly discussed the State budget and Social Services/OFI staffing around the Region.  
Meeting adjourned.  

The next Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 31, 2012 at 4:00 p.m.  
__________________________


__________________________

        Board Representative



         DFCS Representative
